
  
 

 
 

 
 
 

AMS Assembly  

Thursday, January 30th, 2014 

Wallace Hall  

------------------------------------------7:00pm----------------------------------------- 

Agenda  

1. Approval of Agenda of the meeting of January 30th 2014 [Motion 1]  

2. Approval of the Minutes of the  meeting of January 16th  2014 [Motion 2]  

3. 2×ÌÈÒÌÙɀÚɯ!ÜÚÐÕÌÚÚ 

4. Guest Speaker 

a. Campus Master Plan Advisory Committee Members  

b. CFRC 101.9 

5. /ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- President Eril Berkok  

6. 5ÐÊÌɯ/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛ 

a. Operations - Vice-President Nicola Plummer  

b. University Affa irs - Vice-President Thomas Pritchard  

7. Board of DirectoÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- Chairman Rico Garcia 

8. Student SenatoÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- Senator Isabelle Duchaine 

9. 1ÌÊÛÖÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- Rector Nicholas Francis 

10. 2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ3ÙÜÚÛÌÌɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- Undergraduate Trustee Andrew A ulthouse  

11. Statements by Members 

12. Question Period 

13. New Business 

a. That Assembly remove Section 2, Part J: Religious Affairs Committee from AMS Policy 

Manual Part 2: Organizational Structu res as seen in Appendix A: ILC [Motion 3]  

b. That Assembly remove Section 2, Part E: Education on Gender Issues from AMS Policy 

Manual Part 2: Organizational Struct ures as seen in Appendix B: BioSci [Motion 4]  

c. That Assembly approve an increase in the CFRC fee (mandatory) from $5.07 to $7.50, an 

increase of $2.43, subject to confirmation at the AMS Annual General Meeting. [Motion 

5] 

d. That Assembly approve the amendments to AMS Policy Manual 2, Section 1, Part F: 

Arts on Campus, as seen in Appendix C: MacCorry [Motion 6]  

e. That Assembly approve the removal of AMS Policy Manual 2, Section 1 Part L: Event 

Planning Caucus, as seen in Appendix D: JDUC [Motion 7]  

f. That Assembly approve the amendments to AMS Policy Manual 1, Sections 3 & 4 as 

seen in Appendix E: Leonard Cafeteria [Motion 8]  

g. That Assembly approve the amendments to the AMS Constitution, as seen in Appendix 

F: Ban Righ Cafeteria [Motio n 9] 

h. That Assembly approve the amendments to AMS Policy Manual 2 Section 5 Part C: 

Clubs Grant Committee, as seen in Appendix G: Jean Royce Cafeteria [Motion 10]  



  
 

 
 

AMS Assembly  

Thursday, January 30th, 2014 

Wallace Hall  

-------------------------------------------7:00pm----------------------------------------- 

Motion Sheet  

 

1. Moved by: Kristen Olver  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard  

That AMS Assembly approve the agenda for the Assembly meeting of January 30th, 2014. 

2. Moved by: Kristen Olver  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard  

That AMS Assembly approve the minutes for the Assembly meeting of January 21st, 2013 

3. Moved by: Michelle Williams  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard 

That Assembly remove Section 2, Part J: Religious Affairs Committee from AMS Policy Manual Part 2: 

Organizational Structures as seen in Appendix A: ILC 

4. Moved by: Michelle Williams  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard 

That Assembly remove Section 2, Part E: Education on Gender Issues from AMS Policy Manual Part 2: 

Organizational Structures as seen in Appendix B: BioSci 

5. Moved by: Eric McElroy  

Seconded by: Brenna Owen 

That Assembly approve an increase in the CFRC fee (mandatory) from $5.07 to $7.50, an increase of 

$2.43, subject to confirmation at the AMS Annual General Meeting.  

6. Moved by: Gareth Savage 

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard 

That Assembly approve the amendments to AMS Policy Manual 2, Section 1, Part F: Arts on Campus, 

as seen in Appendix C: MacCorry. 

7. Moved by: Gareth Savage 

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard 

That Assembly approve the removal of AMS Policy Manual 2, Section 1 Part L: Event Planning Caucus, 

as seen in Appendix D: JDUC. 

8. Moved by: Kristen Olver  

Seconded by: Nicola Plummer  

That Assembly approve the amendments to AMS Policy Manual 1, Sections 3 & 4 as seen in Appendix 

E: Leonard Cafeteria. 

9. Moved by: Kristen Olver  

Seconded by: Nicola Plummer  



  
 

That Assembly approves the amendments to the AMS Constitution, as seen in Appendix F: Ban Righ 

Cafeteria  

10. Moved by: Kristen Olver  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard  

That Assembly approve the amendments to AMS Policy Manual 2 Section 5 Part C: Clubs Grant 

Committee, as seen in Appendix G:Jean Royce Cafeteria  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

The President of the Alma Mater Society   

Eril Berkok  

January 30th, 2014 

president@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Hello members of Assembly, 

Campus Master Plan  update 

The second volume of two of the Campus Master Plan was recently distributed to members of the 

Advisory Committee, featuring overall building design guidelines and a breakdown of both campuses 

into a number of precincts. Each precinct has been given thorough analysis to determine what kind of 

projects would best suit each plot of land, and what design guidelines would be most appropriate. This 

volume along with the plan overall is not a laundry list of pro jects but rather elaborates on possible 

uses of each space, which will be crucial in coordinating overall campus development and certainly 

useful in soliciting donor support and giving them an idea of where their gifts will go.  

Both volumes will be going t o the Board of Trustees for final approval in the March meeting, meaning 

that the editing team will have a lot of work to do before then. Laaque Daneshmend, Deputy Provost, 

and David Gordon, Director of the School of Urban and Regional Planning, will be pr esenting a high-

level of the plan at this Assembly, and I strongly encourage everyone to be critical and ask questions, 

as this will be our only chance as Assembly to do so. 

January Senate recap 

The last Senate brought with it several key items of business. Chief among the business was the long-

anticipated approval of a hazing definition to be placed within the Code of Conduct, officially giving 

non-academic discipline the power to handle such cases. Furthermore there was the relaying  of the 

annual SOARB report on Orientation Week, which will now be taken as a basis for the official SOARB 

policy manual later this year. It is crucial that we work to ensure that this forthcoming manual retains 

the spirit and authority of students over their orientation weeks, and I am confident that the students 

working on the doc ument will remain ever vigilant to achieve this goal.  

Annual AMS Volunteer Gala   

This year we would like to  extend to all Assembly members an invitation to the Annual AMS 

Volunteer Gala. For the countless hours you have invested into ensuring the continued well -being of 

our society, we would like to extend our heartfelt gratitude and have you join us at this end of year 

celebration. The event includes dinner, speakers, an award for Assembly MVP as well as other awards, 

and will be a great opportunity for you to celebrate both your achievements and those of your fellow 

Assembly members. 

The event will take place at Ban Righ on Sunday March 9th at 6pm. Please RSVP 

here https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/P6W6WPD  by January 30th in order to guarantee your seat.  

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca
https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/P6W6WPD


  
 

Thank you for all of your time and efforts this year. We look forward to seeing you at the Gala!  

 

Strategic Enrolment Management Group up date 

This past week the Enrolment Management Group was given a very rough draft of the long -term 

enrolment planning framework, which will be a document that will frame the discussions around 

enrolment for the next ten or so years. We are currently in committee editing period, but soon the 

ËÖÊÜÔÌÕÛɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÉÙÖÈËÌÙɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàɯÍÖÙɯÔÖÙÌɯ×ÜÉÓÐÊɯÊÖÕÚÜÓÛÈÛÐÖÕȭɯ3ÏÐÚɯ

framework is going for approval at the March Senate, after which the committee will be finalizing 

enrolment numbers for the 2015-2016 year. Given that this will be the first year of the new residences, 

this will be a bit of a boiling point for the issue of enrolment growth ɬ from these numbers will come 

ÛÏÌɯÈÕÚÞÌÙɯÛÖɯÏÖÞɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÞÐÓÓɯÎÙÖÞɯȹÖÙɯÕÖÛȺɯÖÝÌÙɯÛÏÌɯÕÌßÛɯÍÐÝÌɯàÌÈÙÚȭ 

JDUC Revita lization  

Nicola and I met with two representatives from the University to finally begin discussions on how to 

spend the $1 million revitalization fund. A member of the campus planning department will come by 

to our next meeting to help us in our quest to d evelop a long-range vision for the building, including 

possible architectural firms and proper scoping  of the plan. More on this as it develops. 

 

Cheers, 

Eril Berkok  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

Vice-President (Opera tions) Report to Assembly  

Nicola Plummer  

January 30th, 2014 

vpops@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Hello Assembly Members,  

 

I hope you are all enjoying this splendid weather!  

 

The following are a few brief  updates from me as I do not have much to report to Assembly this week: 

 

Student Fees | As per sections 6 and 11 from Policy Manual 1, I have removed the following groups 

ÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯÍÌÌɯÚÓÈÛÌȯɯ"42$-ɯȹ"ÈÕÈËÐÈÕɯ4ÕÐÍÐÌËɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ$ÕÝÐÙÖÕÔÌÕÛÈÓɯ-ÌÛÞÖÙÒȺȮɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ2tudents for 

 ÊÊÌÚÚÐÉÓÌɯ$ËÜÊÈÛÐÖÕȮɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯÍÖÙɯCorporate Social Responsibility, and Keep A Child Alive. 

The total fees to be forfeited is in the amount of  $27,890.55. For a detailed explanation of this process, 

please see my Assembly report from January 16th.   

 

Budgeting Policy  | I will be working with the Commissioner of Internal Affairs and the Information 

Officer on overhauling policy pertaining to the budget  this month and next , and I look forward to 

bringing those changes to you shortly .  

 

2014-2015 Budget | I have begun working with our Executive Director to transition on the budget and 

ÏÈÝÌɯÚÛÈÙÛÌËɯÊÙÌÈÛÐÕÎɯÍÐÓÌÚɯÍÖÙɯÕÌßÛɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯÛÌÈÔɯÛÖɯÞÖÙÒɯÖÍÍɯÞÐÛÏɯÙÌÎÈÙËɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÉÜËÎÌÛȭɯ3ÏÐÚɯÞÐÓÓɯÈÓÓÖÞɯ

them to focus less on the tactical elements of this process and more on the high-level strategic thinking 

with respect to the budgets. 

 

AMS Operations, Financial & Administrative Manual | With the help of my intern, I am updating 

this manual which  has not been put into practice internally for  a number of years. I am working to 

ensure any changes in our internal operations are reflected in this document. This will be given to the  

new team to distribute  to their employees as they see fit to ensure a smoother transition. 

 

Recruitment | A necessary emphasis has been placed on full-time recruitment this year and I have 

been working with our Human Resources team to ensure that their projects can be supported to the 

best of our ability. Applicants for full -time positions in the AMS have been steadily decreasing and we 

are hoping to address this problem moving forward.  

 

Other than that, things are business as usual on the Corporate side. I have been slightly more busy than 

usual as I am currently doing both the role of the H&S Director and VP (Operations), but I am ha ppy to 

report that there no major problems. I am happy to take any questions regarding either the H&S 

portfolio or my own.  

 

Cha Gheill, 

 

Nicola  

 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

Vi ce-President (University Affairs) Report to Assembly  

Thomas Pritchard  

January 30th, 2014 

vpua@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Members of Assembly, 

I hope you are enjoying the election period. By this time on Thursday we know  who the next AMS 

Executive are and I am excited to congratulate them at assembly! 

Ontario Undergraduate Student Alliance  

We are currently working to plan our Spring General Assembly as well as our Campus Round Table. 

By the end of this week, I will recei ve my research pack for our Aboriginal Students  paper and will 

have two weeks to write it. After that it will go through the editing process before being sent out to the 

delegates.  

Senate ɬ Hazing  

Last week, 2ÌÕÈÛÌɯ×ÈÚÚÌËɯÛÏÌɯÏÈáÐÕÎɯËÌÍÐÕÐÛÐÖÕɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÞÈÚɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÈËËÌËɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÖËÌɯÖÍɯ

Conduct. SONAD has been working on this issue for a while now and the AMS has been actively 

involved.  

BOT- Student Wellness, Health and Safety Working Group  

As I reported ver bally at the last Assembly, the group was presented with a policy around when 

students are required to or voluntarily choose to withdraw from the university. I had provided some 

feedback around making it more clear when the university was asking students t o withdraw and why 

and am looking forward to seeing the next draft.  

Ombudsperson  

Last week, conversations with the university around the idea of an ombudsperson arose once again. It 

has been about a year since the AMS has engaged with this issue and we once again brought up our 

concerns around funding, and student oversight of the position. We are looking forward to engaging in 

conversation around this issue.  

Sexual Assault Prevention and Response Working Group  

This was a group formed a while ago by Student Affairs, however it has been a while since we met. 

The group met last week to discuss initiatives we are all working on. The rest of the membership 

consistent of reps from SGPS, Student Affairs, Residence Life, Health Promotion, Levana, SHRC and 

faculty.  

Laurier Mental Health Exchange  

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

.Õɯ%ÙÐËÈàɯÈÕËɯ2ÈÛÜÙËÈàȮɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯȮɯÚÛÈÍÍɯÈÕËɯÈËÔÐÕÐÚÛÙÈÛÖÙÚɯÍÙÖÔɯ6ÐÓÍÙÌËɯ+ÈÜÙÐÌÙɯÝÐÚÐÛÌËɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÍÖÙɯÈɯ

mental health exchange. Myself, Michelle and Sebastian attended most of the sessions over the two 

days. Laurier was particularly interested in our Peer Support Centre and asked for more information as 

they look to potentially establish their own.  

I apologize for the brevity of my report, but I am a bit under the weather. See you all Thursday!  

Cha Gheill , 

Thomas Pritchard 

Vice President (University Affairs)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

AAC Report  to Assembly    

Allison Williams  

January 30th, 2014 

aac@ams.queensu.ca 

On leave of absence- please direct all questions to Thomas Pritchard at vpua@ams.queensu.ca.  
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CAC Report to Assembly  
Gareth Savage  

January 30th, 2014 

cac@ams.queensu.ca 

 

'ÌÓÓÖɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯÖÍɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàȵɯ(ɯÏÖ×ÌɯàÖÜɀÝÌɯÈÓÓɯhad a great couple weeks since the last Assembly and I 

ÏÖ×Ìɯ(ɯËÐËÕɀÛɯÔÐÚÚɯÖÜÛɯÖÕɯÛÖÖɯÔÜÊÏɯÌßÊÐÛÌÔÌÕÛɯÞÏÐÓÌɯ(ɯÞÈÚɯÈÞÈàɯÈÛɯ0,/ȭɯ ÕàÞÏÖȮɯ(ɀÓÓɯÒÌÌ×ɯÛÏÌɯ

ÐÕÛÙÖËÜÊÛÖÙàɯÙÌÔÈÙÒÚɯÉÙÐÌÍȮɯÈÚɯàÖÜɯÊÈÕɯÚÌÌɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÌÌÒɀÚɯ" "ɯÙÌ×ÖÙÛɯÐÚɯÓÖÕÎÌÙɯÛÏÈÕɯÜÚÜÈÓȭɯ6ÐÛÏÖÜÛɯÍÜÙÛÏÌÙɯ

ado, ÏÌÙÌɀÚɯÞÏÈÛɀÚɯÉÌÌÕɯÒÌÌ×ÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ" "ɯÉÜÚàȵ 

3ÏÌɯ&ÖÖËɯ-ÌÞÚȯɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ,ÖËÌÓɯ/ÈÙÓÐÈÔÌÕÛɯƖƔƕƘɯ/ÖÚÛ-Event Report 

QMP 2014 was a great success, and I hope that members of Assembly who attended would agree! 

%ÙÖÔɯÈɯÓÖÎÐÚÛÐÊÈÓɯÚÛÈÕË×ÖÐÕÛȮɯÐÛɯÊÖÜÓËÕɀÛɯÏÈÝÌɯÉÌÌÕɯÈÕàɯÚÔÖother. The committee has received a lot of 

×ÖÚÐÛÐÝÌɯÍÌÌËÉÈÊÒɯÍÙÖÔɯËÌÓÌÎÈÛÌÚɯÈÕËɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÈÓÞÈàÚɯÓÖÖÒÐÕÎɯÍÖÙɯÐËÌÈÚɯÍÖÙɯÍÜÛÜÙÌɯàÌÈÙÚɯÐÍɯàÖÜɯÖÙɯàÖÜÙɯ

constituents do happen to have any constructive suggestions. QMP 2014 had some fantastic guest 

speakers, includinÎɯ-#/ɯÓÌÈËÌÙɯ3ÏÖÔÈÚɯ,ÜÓÊÈÐÙȮɯÍÖÙÔÌÙɯ+ÐÉÌÙÈÓɯÓÌÈËÌÙɯ2ÛÌ×ÏÈÕÌɯ#ÐÖÕȮɯ"!"ɀÚɯ$ÝÈÕɯ

Solomon, 22 year-old MP Pierre-Luc Dusseault, and Minister of Labour and Minister for the Status of 

Women Kellie Leitch. Congratulations to the whole QMP committee who did an outs tanding job! And 

ÚÖÙÙàɯÛÖɯÈÕàÖÕÌɯÙÌÈËÐÕÎɯÛÏÐÚɯÈÕËɯÌß×ÌÙÐÌÕÊÐÕÎɯÚÖÔÌɯÚÌÙÐÖÜÚɯ%.,.ȱ 

 

3ÏÌɯ!ÈËɯ-ÌÞÚȯɯ"ÏÈÙÐÛàɯ!ÈÓÓɯɁ&ÈÛÚÉàɯ&ÈÓÈɂɯCancelled  

4ÕÍÖÙÛÜÕÈÛÌÓàȮɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯ"ÏÈÙÐÛàɯ!ÈÓÓɯÐÚɯÊÈÕÊÌÓÓÌËɯËÜÌɯÛÖɯÜÕ×ÙÌÊÌËÌÕÛÌËɯÈÕËɯÜÕÌß×ÌÊÛÌËÓàɯÓÖÞɯÛÐÊÒÌÛɯ

sales. All purchased tickets will be refunded at full value. Stay tuned for an alternative winter 

ÍÜÕËÙÈÐÚÌÙɯÍÖÙɯ ÓÔÖÚÛɯ'ÖÔÌɯÉÙÖÜÎÏÛɯÛÖɯàÖÜɯÉàɯÛÏÌɯ" "ɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÏÈÙÐÛÈÉÓÌɯ$ÝÌÕÛÚɯ"ÖÔÔÐÛÛÌÌȭɯ 

 

Upcoming CAC Events 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ,ÖËÌÓɯ4ÕÐÛÌËɯ-ÈÛÐÖÕÚɯȹ%ÌÉÙÜÈÙàɯƚ-9th) 

Registration for th e 29th annual QMUN is now closed, but feel free to drop by any of the rooms 

on the upper levels of the QC or JDUC during the conference to check out some high quality 

debate and model diplomacy  

 

Catch Me If You Can (Registration after Reading Week)  

A campus favourite returns in a few weeks, so stay tuned for details. Catch Me If You Can is a 

ÎÐÈÕÛɯÎÈÔÌɯÖÍɯɁ&ÖÛÊÏÈɂɯÖÙɯɁ ÚÚÈÚÚÐÕÚɂɯÞÏÌÙÌɯÛÏÌɯÖÉÑÌÊÛÐÝÌɯÐÚɯÛÖɯÛÈÎɯàÖÜÙɯÛÈÙÎÌÛɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯ

assigned clothespin. Sign up for only $3 and a chance to win $1000 ɬ a pretty gÖÖËɯËÌÈÓȮɯ(ɀËɯÚÈàȭ 

 

SOARB Report on Orientation Week 2013 

The Senate Orientation Activities Review Board (SOARB) released its annual report on Orientation 

6ÌÌÒɯƖƔƕƗɯÈÛɯÓÈÚÛɯÞÌÌÒɀÚɯ2ÌÕÈÛÌɯÚÌÚÚÐÖÕȭɯ3ÏÌɯÙÌ×ÖÙÛɯÞÈÚɯÊÖÔ×ÐÓÌËɯÉàɯÛÏÌɯ2. 1!ɯÍÈÊÜÓÛàɯÈÕËɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛɯ

co-chairs with input from its student -majority membership and contains key recommendations for 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

future Orientation Week planning in five areas: 1) eliminating inappropriate activities, including 

hazing; 2) managing external sponsors and guests; 3) managing event logistics and risk in the context 

of increasing cohort sizes; 4) codifying Senate/SOARB Orientation Week policies and procedures; and 

5) regulating post-Orientation Week parties which involve hazing and dangerous alcohol 

consumption.  

 

Given some recent ÊÖÕÊÌÙÕɯÖÝÌÙɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯ2. 1!ɯÙÌ×ÖÙÛȮɯ(ɯÞÖÜÓËɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÖɯ×ÙÖÝÐËÌɯÚÖÔÌɯÉÈÊÒÎÙÖÜÕËɯ

on the development of this report as a sitting member of SOARB. These recommendations were based 

upon first hand observations by SOARB members and community partners, survey results from first 

years on their Orientation experience, and post-Orientation review meetings with Dean/designates, 

Faculty Society executives, and Orientation Week Heads. As per the SOARB mandate, the primary 

objective of the SOARB report each year is to review the planning and execution of Orientation Week 

and provide constructive feedback in the form of recommendations to Senate. Unfortunately, SOARB 

ÙÌ×ÖÙÛÚɯÈÙÌɯÖÍÛÌÕɯÊÖÕÚÛÙÈÐÕÌËɯÉàɯÛÏÌɯÚÏÖÙÛɯÛÐÔÌÓÐÕÌɯÉÌÍÖÙÌɯÕÌßÛɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯ.ÙÐÌÕÛÈÛÐÖÕɯ/ÓÈÕÕÐÕÎɯÈÕËɯËÌÛÈÐÓɯÐÚɯ

further limited by the necessity to produce as concise a report as possible for Senate. These are 

important contextual factors to keep in mind when reading the SOARB report; while the report may 

come across as strictly critical, this is only a function of S. 1!ɀÚɯÔÈÕËÈÛÌɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÜÕÍÖÙÛÜÕÈÛÌÓàɯÓÌÈÝÌÚɯ

little room in the report to commend Orientation Week leaders and organizers for the incredible 

ÈÔÖÜÕÛɯÖÍɯÞÖÙÒɯÈÕËɯÌÍÍÖÙÛɯÛÏÌàɯËÌËÐÊÈÛÌɯÛÖɯÚÜÊÊÌÚÚÍÜÓÓàɯÞÌÓÊÖÔÐÕÎɯÕÌÞɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚȭɯ 

 

For more information or back ÎÙÖÜÕËɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯ2. 1!ɯÙÌ×ÖÙÛȮɯ×ÓÌÈÚÌɯËÖÕɀÛɯÏÌÚÐÛÈÛÌɯÛÖɯÚÏÖÖÛɯÔÌɯÈÕɯÌÔÈÐÓȮɯ

ÊÖÔÌɯÉàɯÔàɯÖÍÍÐÊÌȮɯÖÙɯÈÚÒɯÈÛɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÌÌÒɀÚɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàȭɯ 

 

Student Arts Council  

This week, I am bringing forward a motion to bring a major change to the structure of the Campus 

Activities Co mmission with the addition of the Student Arts Council (and removal of the defunct Arts 

on Campus Committee).  

As you may recall, part of this year's AMS Executive platform included the creation of a Student Arts 

Council that would, in a similar fashion to  the Kingston Arts Council, serve three objectives to benefit 

both the student arts community and the Queen's community at large.  These objectives are threefold: 1) 

to create greater awareness of various student arts groups and their activities, 2) to advocate for 

student art in various capacities on campus, and 3) to increase the accessibility of student art within the 

Queen's community as a whole, promoting the idea that anyone can interact with art and appreciate it.   

To these ends, two initiatives we ho pe to see the Council facilitate are a yearly Student Arts Festival, to 

bring together various types of art into a week -long showcase of student work on campus, as well as 

awarding an Arts Grant to student groups from a fund provided by the CAC.  

Along with  arts-focused DSCs, clubs and organizations, we are hoping to involve student 

representatives from both the Agnes Etherington Art Centre and the Union Gallery, to establish the 



  
 

inaugural Arts Council this year.  

(ɀÓÓɯÉÌɯÎÌÛÛÐÕÎɯÐÕÛÖɯÔÖÙÌɯËÌÛÈÐÓÚɯÈÛɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓy, but in the meantime please do feel free to share your 

thoughts or ask any questions you may have. The members of this forthcoming Student Arts Council 

will be reviewing the final draft of policy enclosed in this Assembly package and I will update 

members of Assembly if any changes arise. 

 

Until next time,  

 

Gareth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

CIA Report to Assembly  

Kristen Olver  

January 30th, 2014 

cia@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Members of Assembly, 

I hope everyone has enjoyed their first month of the winter term. The next time we meet (February 13th) the 

new AMS Council will have been hired an ËɯÛÙÈÕÚÐÛÐÖÕɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌÎÐÕȭɯ2ÊÈÙàȱɯ(ɯËÖÕɀÛɯÒÕÖÞɯÞÏÌÙÌɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɯÏÈÚɯ

gone.  

AMS Assembly 

3ÏÈÕÒɯàÖÜɯÛÖɯÌÝÌÙàÖÕÌɯÞÏÖɯÚÜÉÔÐÛÛÌËɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÙÌ×ÖÙÛÚɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÌÌÒȭɯ(ɀËɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÖɯÙÌÔind everyone to please 

continue this practice, as this is an effortless way to update other faculties and your constituents about what 

is happening in your Society. Moving forward, any reports I do not receive by the deadline wil l not be 

included in the agenda (as a reminder, itɀs every other Monday at noon).  

Also, the appendices are named after locations of electronic polling booths around campus. Make sure to 

vote Tuesday/Wednesday!  

Elections  

To begin, I want to acknowledge and thank the CRO Christopher Parker and the CEO Mark Godin. Theyɀve 

been in the office for hours almost every day over the past month. Theyɀve gone above and beyond the time 

commitments  asked of them to ensure the elections run as smoothly as possible. Most of what they do goes 

unseen, but I cannot emphasize enough how vital all the work that they ɀve done is to the election period. 

You two are awesome; again thank you for everything!  

As outlined in the Speakers report at the last Assembly, there are 16 groups going on the ballot, 2 AMS 

Executive teams and 3 Rector candidates, in addition to all the Faculty Society Executive. At this point all 

questions are set in Votenet and ready to be sent out by 8AM Tuesday. If anyone has any concerns, please 

contact myself and vote@ams.queensu.ca.  

The debates occurred throughout last week, and had a successful turnout. For all elections we had a steady 

100 viewers on the QTV Livestream, and had tons of Twitter participation.  

Our voting campaign video Ɂmy first time ɂ also has over 4,000 views now on Youtube! Thank you to QTV 

and MarComm for all of their hard work. You ɀll see posters relating to the video around campus. If you 

havenɀt seen it yet, it can be found here:  

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SrrWjUuc2Kg&list=UUcRrSi6pRZL1DMpElznF1Jg&feature=c4-overview 

Lastly, there will be laptop voting stations around campus. Last term we found that students would open 

the voting email on their phone and forget about it. Hopefully having these booths will make voting more 

accessible and be a reminder for s tudents.  

mailto:cia@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

 

Clubs Office 

Winter clubs grants applications will be released on Friday, February 1 st and they will be due by 12 noon on 

February 14th. Please spread the word! Also our final workshop of the year will be taking place on February 

6th at 5:30 pm in Macdonald Hall Room 1. We will be speaking to clubs about hiring and transition as well as 

talking about mental health with Dr. Mike Condra. Other than that, here are some newly ratified clubs:  

¶ ,ÌÕɀÚɯ(ÚÚÜÌÚɯ ÞÈÙÌÕÌÚÚɯ2ÖÊÐÌÛàɯÈÛɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚ 

¶ 0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ'ÌÓÓÌÕÐÊɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯ ÚÚÖÊÐÈÛÐÖÕ 

¶ 0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯMormon Students Association  

Additionally, last week the Clubs Office hosted a Clubs Week, where clubs put on events for students to 

come try out various club activities. In the past this has been a one night event in the JDUC that advertised 

clubs in a similar manner t o the Fall Open House. We were hoping to expand on last àÌÈÙɀÚ event, however 

due to the buzz around elections it was difficult to spread the word, and so there was lower turnout than we 

expected. We will add  this to our transition notes for the next team to build upon next year.  

Non-Academic Discipline  

Queenɀs Senate passed a motion last Tuesday incorporating the following definition into the Student Code 

of Conduct  under ȿTerms of Conductɀ, making hazing a violation  of the Code:  

Students shall not organize or participate in hazing activities, on or off -campus.  Hazing is defined as any 

activity expected of someone joining a group (or to maintain full status in a group) that humiliates, degrades 

or risks emotional and/or physical harm, regardless of the person's willingness or consent to participate. 

Any action ta ken or situation created may be deemed hazing regardless of the intent of the organizer(s). 

 ÚɯÛÏÌɯËÈàɯÛÖɯËÈàɯÖ×ÌÙÈÛÐÖÕÚɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ) .ɯÈÙÌɯÊÖÕÍÐËÌÕÛÐÈÓȮɯÛÏÌÙÌɀÚɯÕÖÛɯÔÜÊÏɯÛÖɯÙÌ×ÖÙÛȭɯ(f anyone has any 

questions I encourage you to stop by the CIA/JAO! The Judicial Affairs Office is located in the lower 

Caileigh, room 038.  

Shout out to the Judicial Committee (JCOMM) for being on call during elections. Theyɀre the best.  

Archives 

Mackenzie is awesome. Otherwise, nothing to report.  

 

P.s. Hereɀs a smiling  puppy .  

 

CIAo,  

Kristen Olver  



  
 

CES Report to Assembly  

Colin Robinson  

January 30th, 2014 

ces@ams.queensu.ca 

 

CES Report to Assembly  January 30th 

Decoding Climate Science Lecture Series 

¶ This project is gaining momentum quicky. Quick recap: t he CES is organizing and hosting a 5 part 

lecture series every Monday in March called, "Shattering the scientific language barrier: climate 

science explainedɂ (see last Assembly update for speakers, etc.) 

¶ 6ÌɀÝÌɯÙÌÊÌÐÝÌËɯÎÌÕÌÙÖÜÚɯÍÐÕÈÕÊÐÈÓɯÚÜ××ÖÙÛɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯËÌ×ÈÙÛÔÌÕÛÚɯÖÍɯ&ÌÖÎÙÈ×ÏàȮɯ$ÕÝÐÙÖÕÔÌÕÛÈÓɯ2ÛÜËÐÌÚȮɯ

Biology, and from the School of Policy Studies which will be used to finan cÌɯ035ɀÚɯÝÐËÌÖɯÍÈÊÛÖÙàɯ

services 

¶ Sustainable Kingston is now a partner in the initiative and many community groups are planning to 

attend 

¶ "ÖÎÌÊÖɯÞÐÓÓɯÈÓÚÖɯÉÌɯÈÐÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÍÖÖÛÈÎÌɯÍÙÖÔɯ035ɀÚɯÝÐËÌÖɯÍÈÊÛÖÙàɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌÚɯÈÚɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ"ÐÛàɀÚɯɁÊÐÝÐÊɯ

ÌËÜÊÈÛÐÖÕɂɯ 

 

Bikes and Boards  

¶ Renovations to the space are complete; highlights include in hanging wall rack space for 12 bikes, peg-

ÉÖÈÙËɯÍÖÙɯÛÖÖÓÚȮɯÔÖÙÌɯÌÍÍÌÊÛÐÝÌɯÚÏÌÓÝÐÕÎɯÚ×ÈÊÌȮɯÈÕËɯÈɯɁÙÌÛÈÐÓɯÊÖÙÕÌÙɂɯÞÏÌÙÌɯ×ÙÖËÜÊÛÚɯÍÖÙɯÚÈÓÌɯȹÓÖÊÒÚȮɯÚÌÈÛɯ

covers, etc.) can be displayed professionally and attractively  

¶ 6ÌɯÙÌÈÓÐáÌɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÔÖÝÐÕÎɯÈÞÈàɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯɁÉÐÒÌɯÊÖ-Ö×ɂɯÔÖËÌÓȮɯÈÚɯÐÛɯÐÚɯÍÐÕÈÕÊÐÈÓÓàɯÏÈÙËɯÛÖɯÚÜÚÛÈÐÕȮɯÈÕËɯÞÐÓÓɯ

be making policy changes to reflect this 

¶ We are STILL OPEN, with regular hours of 12-6 Monday to Friday and 12-4 Saturday and Sunday; 

ÞÌɀÙÌɯÛÏÙÐÓÓÌËɯÛÏÈÛɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯÈÙÌɯÚÛÐÓÓɯÊÖÔÐÕÎɯÐÕɯÙÌØÜÌÚÛÐÕÎɯÙÌ×ÈÐÙÚ 

¶ (ɀÔɯÊÜÙÙÌÕÛÓàɯÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯÞÐÛÏɯ3*ɯÈÕËɯ ÕÕÌÛÛÌɯÛÖɯÍÐÕËɯÈɯÞÈàɯÛÖɯÏÈÝÌɯÈɯ×ÈÐËɯÚÜÔÔÌÙɯËÐÙÌÊÛÖÙɯÚÖɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ

shop can provide service to students spending their summers in Kingston  

 

SLC Energy Management Working Group 

¶ Energy Management Policy has been drafted and reviewed by most members of SLC council 

o (ÛɯÓÈàÚɯÖÜÛɯÛÏÌɯ2+"ɀÚɯÊÖÔÔÐÛÔÌÕÛɯÛÖɯÙÌÚ×ÖÕÚÐÉÓÌɯÜÛÐÓÐÛÐÌÚɯÔÈÕÈÎÌÔÌÕÛȮɯÈÕËɯÈÚÚÖÊÐÈÛÌËɯÌÕÌÙÎàɯ

conservation 

o It gives a policy backbone to the SLC Energy Management Working group, ensuring that it is a 

functional body next year and in the future  

o The policy is timely, as the University is commencing a campus-wide audit with Honeywell 

Energy Serices 

o It is the first Energy Management Policy sÌÌÕɯÈÛɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÜÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàȰɯÛÏÌɯ4ÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯ$ÕÌÙÎàɯ

$ÕÎÐÕÌÌÙɯÐÚɯÌßÊÐÛÌËɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ ,2ɯÐÚɯÛÈÒÐÕÎɯÈɯÓÌÈËɯÐÕɯÛÏÐÚɯÍÙÖÕÛȮɯÈÚɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÐÚɯÔÈÕËÈÛÌËɯÛÖɯÊÙÌÈÛÌɯÈɯ

similar Energy Management Policy in the next 12-18 months 

¶ The policy will be brought to SLC council on Tues day, and will likely be passed, along with a $7000 

mailto:cia@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

lighting retrofit project to the JDUC breezeway  

 

Orientation Week Sustainability 

¶ Working to establish a more formalized support and collaboration role the CES will play with the ORT 

Systems and Support director ; Systems and Support is a massive portfolio, and often times 

Sustainability initiatives are necessarily a secondary priority to accessibility and IT - the CES must play a 

greater role in Orientation sustainability  

¶ Planning to meet with individual O rientation Committees to brainstorm sustainability strategies for 

individual events  

¶ Will be working with incoming CES commissioner to smoothly transition new O -week sustainability 

strategies; planning for a more hands-on role in September 2014 

 

Sustainability Leadership Training 

¶ On January 24th-25thȮɯ ÈÙÖÕɯ,àÙÈÕɯȹ ÙÛ2ÊÐɯɀƔƝȮɯÍÖÜÕËÐÕÎɯÔÌÔÉÌÙɯÖÍɯ0! ""Ȯɯ231(5$ɯÊÏÈÐÙ; current 

Policy and Communications director for Environmental Action, an American ENGO, and leadership 

coach in the sustainability space ) deliver ed a Sustainability Leadership training session for 

environmentally -oriented campus groups 

¶ Groups that attended felt well -resourced and the event provided a tangible resource the CES provided 

for students/student groups pursuing sustainability on campus.  

 

Mike Gerbis,President and CEO of the Delphi Group 

¶ On Wednesday January 29th from 7-Ɲ×ÔɯȹàÌÚȮɯÛÏÌɯÌÝÌÕÐÕÎɯÖÍɯÌÓÌÊÛÐÖÕÚȺȮɯ,ÐÒÌɯ&ÌÙÉÐÚɯȹ2ÊÐɯɀƜƚȺȮɯ/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɯ

and CEO of the Delphi Group (a Canadian environmental consultancy) will be giving a talk on creating 

your career in the sustainability industry, networking and experience -gaining, work life balance, and 

the role of business in addressing sustainability challenges 

¶ #ÌÓ×ÏÐɯÏÌÓ×ÌËɯÊÙÌÈÛÌɯÛÏÌɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÓÐÔÈÛÌɯ ÊÛÐÖÕɯ×ÓÈÕȮɯÈÕËɯÞÖÙÒÚɯ×ÙÐÔÈÙÐÓàɯÞÐÛÏɯÊÓÐÌÕÛÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÙesource 

development sector (including Encana, Suncor), as well as with the Federal and Provincial 

Governments.  

 

FERC 

¶ The Financial Ethics Review Committee has identified firms the AMS is invested in that violate the 

Social, Environmental and Human Rights screens it laid out in the fall, and preparing briefs on selected 

firms we suggest for blacklisting  

¶ Our funds manager is happy to work with us on this initiative, as the tangible portfolio changes will not 

drastically alter its make -up, but rather act as a symbolic, yet tangible action of recognition that the AMS 

holds social and environmental values that are reflected in the policy change mentioned below  

¶ The committee is also working to draf t Responsible Investment (RI) policy, informed by the United 

Natio ns Principles for Responsible Investment for the AMS Board Policy manual, similar to RI 

statements in the Pooled Endowment Fund overview  (pages 3-5). 
 

http://ccuri.files.wordpress.com/2013/06/3-5-queens-profile.pdf


  
 

MAC Report to Assembly  

Catherine Wright  

January 30th, 2014 

mac@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Hello members of Assembly,  

'ÌÙÌɀÚɯÈÕɯÜ×ËÈÛÌɯÖÕɯÞÏÈÛɀÚɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÖÕɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ, "ȯ 

 

Town Hall:  Mon. March 17 th at 6:00 PM, Memorial Hall (City Hall)  

 

Last week at City Council, Mayor Gerretsen and Councillor Berg brought forward a motion to have three 

town halls spread out across the city, in hopes of making public meetings more accessible to residents who 

would not normally come out to City Hall. These three locations were in the west, north, and north -east 

ends of Kingston. As this seemed slightly exclusionary, Councillor Neill b rought forward an amendment to 

include one in the downtown core in order to accommodate residents in this area. Because the date, time 

and place had to be chosen on the spot, Memorial Hall in City Hall was chosen as the location. So, come out 

on Mon. March  17th at 6:00 PM to voice your opinions and concerns!  

 

City of Kingston Public Communication Consultation  

 

On January 16th (ɯÈÛÛÌÕËÌËɯÈɯÊÖÕÚÜÓÛÈÛÐÖÕɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯ"ÐÛàɯÖÍɯ*ÐÕÎÚÛÖÕɀÚɯ×ÜÉÓÐÊɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÊÈÛÐÖÕÚȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÞÈÚɯÙÜÕɯ

by an external communication group in effo ÙÛɯÛÖɯÐÕÍÖÙÔɯÛÏÌɯ"ÐÛàɀÚɯÔÈÚÛÌÙɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÊÈÛÐÖÕɯ×ÓÈÕȭɯ,ÖÚÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ

people in attendance were representing communications departments of major Kingston organizations, and 

it was very interesting to hear that everyone else in the room had the same perspective: the City could 

improve its communications if they worked more collaboratively with external organizations. From this, we 

are hoping to build a stronger relationship between the AMS Communications Office & the City, to more 

effectively disseminate informatio n on city services to students.  

 

Sasha Fierce Saturday!  

 

The esteemed Breakfast Club event, Sasha Fierce Saturday, took place last weekend and was an 

overwhelming success! The committee raised over $1200, well over their budgeted goal, and is now able to 

make a donation back to the food supply centre that generously donates to the schools they operate in. 

Thanks to co-ÊÏÈÐÙÚɯ ÕÕÈɯ%ÙÌÕÒÌÓɯȫɯ-ÖÝÈɯ9ÏÈÖɯÍÖÙɯÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯÚÖɯÏÈÙËɯÛÖɯÌÕÚÜÙÌɯÛÏÐÚɯÌÝÌÕÛɀÚɯÚÜÊÊÌÚÚȮɯÈÕËɯÈÓÓɯ

those who came out to support it!  

 

Arts, Recreation & Community Policies Committee  

 

+ÈÚÛɯÞÌÌÒȮɯÛÏÌɯ4ÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯ#ÐÚÛÙÐÊÛɯ×ÓÈÕɯÞÌÕÛɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ"ÐÛàɀÚɯ ÙÛÚȮɯ1ÌÊÙÌÈÛÐÖÕɯȫɯ"ÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàɯ/ÖÓÐÊÐÌÚɯ"ÖÔÔÐÛÛÌÌɯ

for approval. The committee is comprised of only councillors, and all who spoke to the motion were in 

favour, agreeing that this is a positive initiative for our community. It passed unanimously, and has been 

recommended to City Council.  

 

Your MuniciPAL,  

Catherine Wright   

mailto:mac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

SIC Report to Assembly  

Michelle Williams  

January 30th, 2014 

sic@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Hello Assembly,  

Hope you are all doing well!  

Committee Events  

3ÏÌɯ,ÌÕÛÈÓɯ'ÌÈÓÛÏɯ ÞÈÙÌÕÌÚÚɯ"ÖÔÔÐÛÛÌÌɯÏÌÓËɯÈÕɯÌÝÌÕÛɯÊÈÓÓÌËɯɁ2ÜÐÊÐËÌɯ ÞÈÙÌÕÌÚÚɯÈÕËɯ1ÌÚÐÓÐÌÕÊÌɂɯ

featuring a presentation from a high school teacher, Adam Noack, aÕËɯÈɯ×ÖÌÛÙàɯÚÓÈÔɯÉàɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ

ÚÛÜËÌÕÛɯȹÈÕËɯ$ØÜÐÛàɯ&ÙÈÕÛÚɯÊÖÔÔÐÛÛÌÌɯÔÌÔÉÌÙȺɯ"ÏÈÕÛÈÓɯ#ɀ2ÖÜáÈȭɯ(ɯÞÈÚɯÜÕÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯÈÛÛÌÕËȮɯÉÜÛɯÏÌÈÙËɯÐÛɯ

ÞÈÚɯÈɯÔÖÝÐÕÎɯÌÝÌÕÛȭɯ,' "ɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÏÖÓËÐÕÎɯÈɯÚ×ÌÈÒÌÙɀÚɯÌÝÌÕÛɯÖÕɯ$ÈÛÐÕÎɯ#ÐÚÖÙËÌÙÚɯÖÕɯ%ÌÉÙÜÈÙàɯƙth, 

details can be found here.  

MHAC is offering subsidized Mental Health First Aid for those interested in getting that certification. 

Registration is now open for MHFA sessions on Saturday February 1st and Saturday February 8th 

(both days are mandatory). There are only 30 spots available!  Sign up here. This workshop is also 

being offered for only $10/person thanks to the Jack Project. Information about trai ning can be found 

here MHFA .  

The Education on Queer Issues Project and Education on Gender Issues committee held a screening of 

the documentary TRANS followed by a discussion, whi ch was well attended.  

Peer Support Centre 

The PSC is open for regular hours of 2-10 Monday-Friday. The PSC will have a booth at ASUS 

6ÖÔÌÕɀÚɯ$Ô×ÖÞÌÙÔÌÕÛɯ"ÖÔÔÐÛÛÌÌɀÚɯɁ#ÖÞÕɯ3ÏÌÙÌȯɯ(Õɯ'ÌÙÌȮɯ4×ɯ3ÏÌÙÌȮɯ ÙÖÜÕËɯ'ÌÙÌȵɂɯɬ so go say 

hello to the wonderful PSC volun teers and learn more about the PSC. (Also, check out information on 

Down Here right here).   

Food Centre 

The Food Centre is open for regular hours of 4:30-5:40 on Monday, Thursday, and Saturday. The Food 

"ÌÕÛÙÌɯÞÈÚɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯÙÌÊÐ×ÐÌÕÛɯÖÍɯ×ÙÖÊÌÌËÚɯÍÙÖÔɯ6ÈÓÒÏÖÔÌɀÚɯ6ÈÓÒ-a-Thon ɬ we received $1870.13 

from Walk -a-Thon and we will be renovating the Centre on the weekend of the 8 th (tentatively). Thanks 

again to everyone who donated or vol unteered!  

Grants  

Applications for Equity Grants (Due Feb. 7 thȺɯÈÕËɯ ÊÊÌÚÚÐÉÐÓÐÛàɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ&ÙÈÕÛÚɯȹ#ÜÌɯ)ÈÕÜÈÙàɯƗƕÚÛȺɯÊÈÕɯ

be found here  

mailto:ces@ams.queensu.ca
https://www.facebook.com/events/395470357254010/?fref=ts
http://www.queensu.ca/hcds/workshops/index.php
:%20http:/www.mentalhealthfirstaid.ca/EN/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/events/735862176438301/?source=1
http://myams.org/about-your-ams/sic-social-issues-commission/grant-applications.aspx


  
 

Education on Queer Issues Project Office!  

The EQuIP office is having its grand opening Monday! As of Tuesday the office will be open 5 days a 

week ɬ check the Education on Queer Issues Project Facebook for details on hours .   

Other  

3ÏÐÚɯÞÌÌÒÌÕËɯ(ɯÏÈËɯÛÏÌɯ×ÓÌÈÚÜÙÌɯÖÍɯÈÛÛÌÕËÐÕÎɯÈɯȿÒÕÖÞÓÌËÎÌɯÌßÊÏÈÕÎÌɀɯÖÕɯÔÌÕÛÈÓɯÏÌÈÓÛÏɯÐÕÐÛÐÈÛÐÝÌÚɯÞÐÛÏɯ

Wilfred Laurier hosted by Student Affairs, along with Thomas Pritchard and Sebastian Gorlewski. It 

was really interesting to hear about what ini ÛÐÈÛÐÝÌÚɯÛÏÌàɯÏÈÝÌɯÈÕËɯÞÏÈÛɯÛÏÌàɀËɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÖɯËÖȵɯ 

I attended Applied Suicide Intervention Skills Training (ASIST) and found the program incredibly 

useful in administering the PSC.  

Reelout is a queer film festival in Kingston begins its 2014 festival on Thursday ɬ check out information 

on films being shown here!  

Equitably yours,  

Michelle Williams  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/equipqueens
http://www.reelout.com/films/


  
 

Hospitality & Safety Services Report to Assembly   

Justin Reekie  

January 30th, 2014 

hsdirector@ams.queensu.ca 

 

On leave of absence- please direct all questions to Nicola Plummer at vpops@ams.queensu.ca.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:hsdirector@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

Retail Services Report to Assembly   

Dan Bone 

January 30th, 2014 

retail@ams.queensu.ca 

 

 

 

¶ Pick up your CoursePack today at the P&CC! Visit the Facebook page (fb.com/amspcc) for a 

complete list of available CoursePacks. 

¶ 1 cent copy day will be on Sunday, February 2nd! Come copy course notes  

 

 

¶ The Tricolour Express Reading Week schedule is online 

(http://www.tricolouroutlet.ca/#!specialty -locations/c1hqt) with specialty locations offered. A 

survey regarding the Tric olour Express will be available to complete over the next couple 

weeks for a chance to win 1 of 20 free trips on the Tricolour Express! 

¶ New clothing styles have arrived in the store. Check out our website or visit the store to see 

ÞÏÈÛɀÚɯÕÌÞȵ 

 

 

¶ SMART is now signing new contracts for the 2014 season. If you think your landlord would be 

interested in regular property maintenance throughout the summer and winter, direct them to 

SMART Head Manager, Michael Mooney (smart@ams.queensu.ca)  

 

 

 

 

mailto:retail@ams.queensu.ca
http://www.tricolouroutlet.ca/#!specialty-locations/c1hqt
mailto:smart@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

Media Services Report to Assembly   

Devin McDonald  

January 30th, 2014 

media@ams.queensu.ca 

 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ)ÖÜÙÕÈÓ 

- 3ÏÌɯ)ÖÜÙÕÈÓɀÚɯ2ÛÈÛÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ4ÕÐÖÕɯÚ×ÌÊÐÈÓɯ×ÙÖÑÌÊÛɯÙÌÊÌÐÝÌËɯÔÜÊÏɯÈ××ÓÈÜÚÌɯÈÕËɯÈÊÛÌËɯ

proved the viability of the special project platform. Going forward the Journal hopes to 

increase the frequency of special projects 

- I am working with the Editors in Chief to help them plan their AGM bid for a fee 

increase 

- Jacob Rumball, the new business manager, has been fully transitioned and should be up 

to operation capacity very soon 

- The past two issues have been quite successful, in revenue terms, generating 

approximately $12,000 

 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ35 

- I am working with the Business Manager and Executive Producer to plan for their 

AGM bid for a Fee increase 

 

Yearbook and Design Services 

- Looking to plan initiatives for semest er 

- Exploring options for national advertisers  

 

CFRC 

- I have been workably closely with board members, staff, and volunteers to put together the 

presentation you have seen here today
  

mailto:media@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

AMS Board of Directors Report to Assembly  

Rico Garcia  

January 30th, 2014 

board@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Board of Directors  

 ÓÔÈɯ,ÈÛÌÙɯ2ÖÊÐÌÛàɯÖÍɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ4ÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯ(ÕÊȭ 

Hello everyone and I hope you have all been enjoying the elections. My report is not too extensive this 

ÞÌÌÒɯÈÚɯÞÌɯËÐËÕɀÛɯÔÌÌÛɯÈÚɯÈɯ!ÖÈÙËɯÚÐÕÊÌɯÛÏÌɯÓÈÚÛɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎȭɯ'ÌÙÌɀÚɯÈɯÉÙÐÌÍɯÜ×ËÈÛÌɯÍÙÖÔɯÖÜÙɯ

committees:  

Committees:  

¶ Finance and Audit  

o By the time of Assembly we will have reviewed both November and December 

month end statements. 

¶ Strategic Planning Committee: 

o We have started the writing on the plan and have come up with the following 

main guiding principles and sub -objectives. Feedback is welcomed: 
1. Offer relevant and accessible student services 

a. Enable feedback mechanisms to ensure services are adapting to student demand 

b. Provide consistent, expedient, and respectful customer service 

2. Offer experiential learning opportunities  

a. Offer as many meaningful jobs as possible 

b. Enable professional development opportunities for staff to ensure on the job 

success and preparedness for future opportunities  

c. Ensure opportunities are attractive and accessible to the student body 

3. Ensure the long-term financial sustainability and viability of the AMS Inc.  

a. Ensure that every service should budget from zero and to zero, continuing to 

adhere to the not for profit corporation act  

b. Ensure that risk assessment is conducted when setting goals and budgeting for 

the year ahead 

c. Ensure that student dollars are invested wisely and ethically  

¶ Permanent Staff Committee 

o Beginning a review of job descriptions for  Permanent Staff positions 

¶ Governance Committee 

o "ÜÙÙÌÕÛÓàɯÍÐÕÈÓÐáÐÕÎɯÌËÐÛÚɯÈÕËɯÜ×ËÈÛÌÚɯÛÖɯ!ÖÈÙËɀÚɯ/ÖÓÐÊàɯ,ÈÕÜÈÓ 

o Currently creating a transition day with guest speakers and transition 

manuals/presentations for incoming Board members. 

¶ AMS Specific Fee Committee  

o Will be hopefully presenting our research and recommendation to Assembly 

this Thursday.   

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

 

3ÏÐÚɯÐÚɯÈÓÓɯÍÖÙɯÕÖÞȭɯ.ÜÙɯÕÌßÛɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎɯÐÚɯÚÊÏÌËÜÓÌËɯÍÖÙɯ%ÌÉÙÜÈÙàɯƚɯÈÛɯƙȯƗƔ×ÔɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÌÕÛÙÌɯ1Ôȭɯ

506.   

 

Thank you for reading this report and do not hesit ate to contact me at the information below, or in 

person, in case you have any questions.  

Congratulations to the incoming AMS Executive, Team GPP! 

Sincerely, 

Rico Garcia 

Chair 

Board of Directors  

 ÓÔÈɯ,ÈÛÌÙɯ2ÖÊÐÌÛàɯÖÍɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ4ÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯ(ÕÊȭ 

board@ams.queensu.ca 

Cell: (613) 888-9832 
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Undergraduate Student Trustee Report  

Andrew Aulthouse  

January 30th, 2014 

trustee@ams.queensu.ca 

 

None submi tted.  
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Student Senate Caucus Chair Report  to Assembly  

Isabelle Duchaine  

January 30th, 2014 

sscc@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Hi all!  

 

First of all, apologies to the Commissioner of Internal Affairs for the late submission of this report.  

 

SCAD: 

6ÌɯÉÌɯÔÈÒÐÕɀɯÕÌÞɯ×ÙÖÎÙÈÔÚɯÌÙÙàËÈàȭɯ-ÌÞɯÜÕËÌÙÎÙÈËÜÈÛÌɯ×ÙÖÎÙÈÔÚɯÐÕÊÓÜËÌȯɯ"ÖÕÊÜÙÙÌÕÛɯ!ÈÊÏÌÓÖÙɯÖÍɯ

Music/Music and Digital Media Program . Because of changes at the Ministry, program creation on the 

×ÙÖÝÐÕÊÐÈÓɯÓÌÝÌÓɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÈɯÉÐÛɯÚÓÖÞÌÙɯÛÏÈÕɯÜÚÜÈÓɯÍÖÙɯÈɯÞÏÐÓÌȭɯ(ÛɀÓÓɯÉÌɯÐÕÛÌÙÌÚÛÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÚÌÌɯÏÖÞɯÛÏÐÚɯÈÍÍÌÊÛÚɯ

programs proposed for next year, but so far the University is operating under the assumption of 

business as usual.  

 

Program Closure: 

The proposed policy on program closures, written by the SCAD subcommittee (which has a lot of 

student input) has been sent to Senators for broader consultation. I will be bringing it to Assembly 

within the next month, tryin g to find a light agenda so that we can devote it some attention. 

 

SOARB: 

The largest-ever SOARB report EVER has been compiled, detailing the successes and shortcomings on 

Orientation week. You can read it here:  

Highlights include discussions of hazing (ad dressed by SONAD), as well as reducing the physical 

exertion expected by participants,  and less repetition of forum -style material. It should be noted that 

.ÙÐÌÕÛÈÛÐÖÕɯ6ÌÌÒɯƖƔƕƗɯÞÈÚɯÊÈÓÓÌËɯɁÝÌÙàɯÚÜÊÊÌÚÚÍÜÓɂȮɯÚÖɯÏÜÎÌɯÊÖÕÎÙÈÛÜÓÈÛÐÖÕÚɯÛÖɯÈÓÓɯ ÙÛÚɯÈÕËɯ2ÊÐÌÕÊÌ 

students involved in Orientation.  

 

SONAD: 

Hazing -- w/ a definition developed by students, faculty, admin - has now been added as a violation of 

the Code of Conduct. This process took over two years of discussion by students on the Senate 

Committee on Non -Academic Discipline, and by April 2015, SONAD is expected to have a further 

definition and set of guidelines surrounding instances of hazing.  
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Uni versity Rector Report  to Assembly  

Nicholas  Francis 

January 30th, 2014  

rector@queensu.ca 

 

None submitted.  

  

mailto:rector@queensu.ca


  
 

ASUS President Report to Assembly  

Scott Mason  

January 30th, 2014 

president@asus.queensu.ca  

 

None submi tted.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



  
 

 

 

 

Hello Assembly!  

 

My apologies for not being in attendance last time, we had an important space allocation meeting that I 

had to be at. Below are my updates from the last two weeks! 

 

Space Allocation Meeting  

 

During last Assembly various stakeholders in the ILC met to discuss space allocation. The meeting 

connected heads of design teams, head of Sparq Labs, some faculty and the Engineering Society. We 

discussed what groups need what space, when they need space, and what equipment the various 

groups require. We are in the process of finalizing space usage now, and have organized a big clean up 

day for February 8 th for everyone to come together and organize the design team space. 

 

Voting on our External Representative Body  

 

In cÖÜÕÊÐÓɯÓÈÚÛɯÞÌÌÒɯÞÌɯÝÖÛÌËɯÛÖɯÙÌÚÊÐÕËɯÖÜÙɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚÏÐ×ɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯ$ÕÎÐÕÌÌÙÐÕÎɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ2ÖÊÐÌÛÐÌÚɀɯ

Council of Ontario (ESSCO). We have been on the fence with ESSCO for many years now and this year 

took it upon ourselves to evaluate what we were getting out of the  organization. We have been 

returning to council after ever council we attend, and presenting what we found useful from the 

conference and what was not. Last week we brought it to the forefront and the majority agreed it was 

time to reinvest that money elsewhere in the Society. 

 

Elections and Hiring  

 

Like most people on campus, we have been handling elections over the past few weeks. We have some 

fantastic candidates running and by the time we come to Assembly, the incoming executive will have 

been announced. The incoming executive will be hiring their Directors over the weekend of February 

8/9. I look forward to meeting the new team over the course of the next few weeks! 

 

There is a lot of work going on right now with transitioning and wrapping up our terms , but these 

were our big items from the past few weeks. Hope you all have been doing well and looking forward 

to jumping back into Assembly this week!  

 

Cheers, 

Emily Fleck 

 

 

 
R E N O W N E D  S P I R I T ,  U N R I V A L E D  E X C E L L E N C E  

 



  
 

 

 

 

Tyler Hennick  

/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛȮɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÖÔÔerce Society 

 
Dear Assembly Members, 

 

I hope everyone had a positive campaign and election period ς congratulations to those on Assembly that will be moving into new elected 

positions in May! As well, thank you to the Elections Team and Commission of Internal Affairs for their hard work organizing the elections! 

 

Incoming Executive |  ComSoc Executive elections were uncontested this year with Kyle Beaudry, Dipesh Mistry, and Betty Lu running 

together for the President, VP External, and VP Internal positions respectively. They will face a vote of confidence on January 28th / 29th. 

 

ComSoc Ombudsperson |  At our final Assembly of the Fall semester, the Commerce Society added a new Ombudsperson role designed to 

support students that may not know how to become connected to Commerce Society resources. The Ombudsperson has now been 

selected and we are excited to get it off the ground! If you have any questions about this role, do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Ratifications |  This past Sunday at ComSoc Assembly, we ratƛŦƛŜŘ ǘǿƻ ƴŜǿ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ /ƻƳƳŜǊŎŜ !ǳǘƻƳƻǘƛǾŜ 

Representatives (cleverly, QCAR) was ratified into our External Portfolio. This conference on the automotive industry will be holding its 

ƛƴŀǳƎǳǊŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛƴ aŀǊŎƘ ƻŦ нлмрΦ ¢ƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ {ŜƭŦ-Evaluative and Learning Forum (cleverly, QSELF) was ratified into our Internal Portfolio 

on a trial year. QSELF will hold its first event in late-2014 after which the Society Assembly will determine whether it should be fully ratified 

or de-ratified. 

 

Boss Hiring |  Boss applications are currently online and, this weekend, our Chief Executive on Orientation (CEO) will be going through 

hours of interviews to select the 2014 Bosses.  

 

Conferences and Competitions | These past two weeks were very busy for the external portfolio starting ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƻƴ 

LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ όv/L.ύΣ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ 9ƴǘǊŜǇǊŜƴŜǳǊǎΩ /ƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ (QEC), and the Cure Cancer Classic (CCC) hockey tournament taking 

place two weekends ago and the QueeƴΩǎ {ǇƻǊǘǎ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƭŀǎǘ weekend. Each of these events saw major steps forward this year 

with QCIB and QSIC holding brand-new events, CCC having more spectators than ever, and QEC increasing its prize amount to $30,000. A 

huge thank you to everyone involved in organizing these events. We look forward to CEEC, our final conference for the year, in March. If 

you have any questions or would like more information, please contact Charlie Prussky at vpexternal@comsoc.queensu.ca. 

 

Alumni Advisory Board|  ComSoc has introduced an Alumni Advisory Board to provide advice and insight for the Executive. All past ComSoc 

executives will hold a position on this Board which will have no formal decision-making power in the Society.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to reach out to me at any time. 
 

Tyler Hennick 

President, Commerce Society 

president@comsoc.queensu.ca 
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Presidentôs Report  

 Alex Marshall  

Hi Everyone,  

 

It has been a hectic month on campus as election season and the weather has taken Queenôs by 

storm! Here is a brief overview of what is happening at CESA: 

 

Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, and Threats (SWOT) Analysis 

 

CESA Council split into several working groups to conduct a SWOT Analysis for the Concurrent 

Education program.  From a desire for more professional development (potentially a professional 

development degree requirement) to a need for more preparation for practicum experience, we 

identified a few key areas that we hope the Faculty of Education takes into account for their future 

plans. 

 

#AMSVOTES  

 

The campaign trail stopped by CESA Council on the 26th to present to its members and answer 

questions.  Special thank you to AMS Executive teams SMH and WRL, ASUS candidates Adam and 

Blake, and Rector candidate Mike Young for joining us.  

 

Mid-Year Report 

 

Our Mid-Year Report is now available on the CESA Website which outlines projects and initiatives we 

have accomplished as well as goals for the Winter Semester.  Check it out!  

 

CESA Elections 

 

As of this writing, Con-Edôs campaign period is coming to a close and voting will be just about 

underway.  Congratulations to all the candidates on an excellent campaign. 

 

Orientation Leader Hiring  

 

Teach Hiring is about to begin.  Our five-member Orientation Committee has received more 

applications than ever before ï we are excited to see so much interest in this excellent opportunity.  

 

As always, please donôt hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 

 



  
 

Cha gheill,  

 

Alex Marshall 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

PHEKSA Report to Assembly  

January 30th, 2014 

president@pheksa.queensu.ca 

 

Dear Assembly, 

Business as usual at PHEKSA. Our council is busy as always, but here are some of our highlights: 

WAG: Winter adapted games occurred this past Saturday, January 25. WAG is an all day event where 

children and youth from the Kingston community who have an identified disability are invited to the 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÊÈÔ×ÜÚɯÍÖÙɯÈɯÍÜÕ-filled day of non competitive games and activities.  

,ÈÙÛÏÈɀÚɯTable: .ÜÙɯÖÜÛÙÌÈÊÏɯÊÖÔÔÐÚÚÐÖÕÌÙɯÏÈÚɯÊÖÖÙËÐÕÈÛÌËɯÈɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàɯÌÝÌÕÛɯÞÐÛÏɯ,ÈÙÛÏÈɀÚɯ3ÈÉÓÌȮɯ

on January 31. This is an annual tradition that enables PHE/Kin students in each year to come out and 

volunteer for a great cause.  

Mental Health Subcommittee: Working on mental health tool box project to assess the mental health 

and stressors within the PHE/Kin undergraduate community.  

Historic Hockey: PHEKSA will be putting in a team for historic hockey during FEB FEST at our annual 

ÎÈÔÌȭɯ"ÖÔÌɯÉÌɯÈɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÐÚɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚ tradition on February 8 th ÞÏÌÙÌɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÎÖÌÚɯÜ×ɯÈÎÈÐÕÚÛɯ1,"ȭɯ

Event at Spring Market Square, 7:00-8:30 pm. For more information, click here 

http://www.febfestkingston.com/#saturdaytitle .  

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to talk.  

Your friendly neighborhood PHEKSA Exec,  

 

 

PHEKSA EXEC 

Savannah Silva 

PHEKSA President 

president@pheksa.queensu.ca 

 

  Victoria Law        Sarah McLean 

Vice President University Affairs                PHEKSA Vice President Operations 

 

http://www.febfestkingston.com/#saturdaytitle
mailto:president@pheksa.queensu.ca


  
 

 

 

Nothing to report!  

 

Reghan Walsh 

NSS President  

0rw12@queensu.ca  

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÖÔ×ÜÛÐÕÎɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯ ÚÚÖÊÐÈÛÐÖÕ 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯSchool of Computing  

Goodwin Hall | Union Street Kingston,  

ON | K7L 3N6  

www.compsa.queensu.ca 

 

None submitted.  
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MBA PRESIDENT: KYLE R.J. DREVER  

 

kyle.drever@queensu.ca      AMS Assembly January 30th Report 

 

None submitted.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

Residence Society President Report to Assembly  

Hasina Daya  

January 30th, 2014 

ressocpres@queensu.ca  

 

 

None submitted.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

Appendix A: ILC  

Section 2, Part J: Religious Affairs Committee 

Section 1: Committee Mandate 

The Religious Affairs Committee (RAC) provides education for RAC members and the Queen's community, as well as 

advocacy on issues pertaining to the experiences of religious groups on campus. RAC takes an affirmative stance against 

religious discrimination on campus and is intended to serve all religious groups. RAC can also be the grounds for fostering 

religious dialogue and co-operation between the different faith groups on campus, and ensuring that religious 

accommodations are met. RAC will tackle issues of religious discrimination while also educating the masses and helping to 

dispel myths and stereotypes that may surround any religion or religions. This is the primary goal of RAC, and is intended to 

co-operatively work with other SIC committees. 

Section 2: Membership 

a) All hiring shall occur in conjunction with normal A.M.S. volunteer hiring periods and follow A.M.S. procedure. 

b) This committee shall have, at the discretion of the Social Issues Commissioner and the three Social Issues Deputy 

Commissioners, with a chair or two co-chairs. In the event of co-chairs, all major decisions must be agreed to by both co-

chairs. The hiring of chairs(s) shall be conducted by at least the Social Issues Commissioner and two of the three Deputies, 

one of whom shall be the Deputy responsible for the committee. 

c) The chairs will decide the membership limit (if any is to be imposed). If there is no limit, the chair(s) of the committee, 

along with the respective Deputy and the Social Issues Commissioner, may bypass the interview process - as dictated by the 

A.M.S. hiring procedure. 

d) In the event that interviews for members will be required, all interviews will be conducted by the chair(s) and two 

Deputies, one of whom must be the Deputy responsible for the committee. 

Section 3: Duties and Responsibilities 

The chair(s) of the committee are responsible for: 

a) Ensuring that the committee and its events are in accordance with the A.M.S. mission statement. 

b) Adhering to all applicable policies of Senate, A.M.S., Room Booking Offices, and other Queen's administrative bodies. 

c) Setting regular committee meetings and ensuring members are aware of such meetings 

d) Ensuring that the committee fundraises and obtains sponsorship and donations as necessary to run successful events and 

programs. 

e) Fundraising if the committee goes over budget in order to make back the entire amount lost 

f) Attending monthly Social Issues Commission All-Chairs meetings 

g) Attending weekly meetings with the appropriate Deputy. 

h) Informing both the Deputy Commissioner and Social Issues Commissioner of all events planned. Such notification shall 

include details of the event. 

i) Submitting a written transition report according to the regulations of the A.M.S. constitution. 

j) Ensuring that the committee is not duplicating services or events already run by other university or community groups. 

k) Ensuring that there is a treasurer. If agreed to by both the chair(s) and Commissioner, the chair(s) can assume the role of 

treasurer. 

l) Ensuring the treasurer complies with the following responsibilities: 

 i) submitting proposed budgets according to the regulations of the A.M.S. constitution 

 ii) submitting updated budgets according to the regulations of the A.M.S. constitution 

 iii) keeping on or under budget 

 iv) making sure all outstanding bills are paid before April 1 of that year v) ensuring that all committee 

 members receive reimbursement for their expenses 

 vi) to be knowledgeable on the vouchering process 

 vii)  submitting a final budget according to the regulations of the A.M.S. constitution 

m) Ensuring all members have an opportunity to gain skills, experience and a sense of empowerment through their work on 

RIC 

n) Ensuring all members have an opportunity to learn about various issues relating to racism and ethnic discrimination 

o) To initiate endeavours and events that promote the Social Issues mandate and RIC mandate 

p) Submitting a project/event form to their Deputy after every event 

q) Striking a balance between planning events/awareness campaigns and the self-education of its members 

r) Submitting a detailed strategic plan outlining the schedule of events for the year 

s) Holding one office hour a week, to be decided in consultation with the Deputy and the Commissioner 

t) Attending all chairs training and sensitivity training 

 



  
 

Appendix B: BioSci 

Section 2, Part E: Education On Gender Issues 
Section 1: Mandate 

Education on Gender Issues strives to increase awareness of how the social construction of gender impacts everyday life at 

Queenôs and beyond. Gender is one of the many facets of identity which can become a target for oppression ï sometimes 

unintentionally. Educating the Queenôs community about the mechanisms behind gendered social expectations and their 

consequences has the ultimate goal of making Queenôs a safer space for everyone. 

Throughout the year, we will host informational and social events ï always in a safe and inclusive environment ï which are 

intended to encourage all members of the Queenôs community to learn, talk, and think about the diversity of issues connected 

to gender, and how gender intersects with other individual and social identities (e.g. race, ethnicity, religion and sexuality). 

Section 2: Membership 

a) All hiring shall occur in conjunction with normal A.M.S. volunteer hiring periods and follow A.M.S. procedure. 

b) This committee shall have, at the discretion of the Social Issues Commissioner and the three Social Issues Deputy 

Commissioners, with a chair or two co-chairs. In the event of co-chairs, all major decisions must be agreed to by both 

cochairs. 

The hiring of chairs(s) shall be conducted by at least the Social Issues Commissioner and two of the three Deputies, one of 

whom shall be the Deputy responsible for the committee. 

c) The chairs will decide the membership limit (if any is to be imposed). If there is no limit, the chair(s) of the committee, 

along with the respective Deputy and the Social Issues Commissioner, may bypass the interview process ï as dictated by the 

A.M.S. hiring procedure. 

d) In the event that interviews for members will be required, all interviews will be conducted by the chair(s) and two 

Deputies, one of whom must be the Deputy responsible for the committee. 

Section 3: Duties and Responsibilities 

The chair(s) of the committee are responsible for: 

a) Ensuring that the committee and its events are in accordance with the A.M.S. mission statement. 

b) Adhering to all applicable policies of Senate, A.M.S., Room Booking Offices, and other Queen's administrative bodies. 

c) Setting regular committee meetings and ensuring members are aware of such meetings 

d) Ensuring that the committee fundraises and obtains sponsorship and donations as necessary to run successful events and 

programs. 

e) Fundraising if the committee goes over budget in order to make back the entire amount lost 

f) Attending monthly Social Issues Commission All-Chairs meetings 

g) Attending weekly meetings with the appropriate Deputy. 

h) Informing both the Deputy Commissioner and Social Issues Commissioner of all events planned. Such notification shall 

include details of the event. 

i) Submitting a written transition report according to the regulations of the A.M.S. constitution. 

j) Ensuring that the committee is not duplicating services or events already run by other university or community groups. 

k) Ensuring that there is a treasurer. If agreed to by both the chair(s) and Commissioner, the chair(s) can assume the role of 

treasurer. 

l) Ensuring the treasurer complies with the following responsibilities: 

 i) submitting proposed budgets according to the regulations of the A.M.S. constitution 

 ii) submitting updated budgets according to the regulations of the A.M.S. constitution 

 iii) keeping on or under budget 

 iv) making sure all outstanding bills are paid before April 1 of that year 

 v) ensuring that all committee members receive reimbursement for their expenses 

 vi) to be knowledgeable on the vouchering process 

 vii) submitting a final budget according to the regulations of the A.M.S. constitution 

m) Ensuring all members have an opportunity to gain skills, experience and a sense of empowerment through their work on 

COG 

n) Ensuring all members have an opportunity to learn about various issues relating to gender issues 

o) To initiate endeavours and events that promote the Social Issues mandate and COG mandate 

p) Submitting a project/event form to their Deputy after every event 

q) Striking a balance between planning events/awareness campaigns and the self-education of its members 

r) Submitting a detailed strategic plan outlining the schedule of events for the year 

s) Holding one office hour a week, to be decided in consultation with the Deputy and the Commissioner 

t) Attending all-chairs training and sensitivity training 

 

 



  
 

Appendix C: MacCorry  

 
Section 1, Part F: Student Arts Council 

1: Mandate 

There shall be a Student Arts Council to serve as a centralized body for groups and members of the student arts 

ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀǘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜǎ ōǊƻŀŘŜǊ ŀǊǘǎ ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƳŀƴŘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ !Ǌǘǎ 

Council shall be: 

a) To creatŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘǎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ 
promote their activities and initiatives 

b) To advocate on behalf of the student arts community, recognizing the value of student art at 
vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜsts of student artists and arts groups are 
represented  

c) ¢ƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘ ŀƳƻƴƎ ŀƭƭ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ 
promoting the notion that anyone can interact with and appreciate arts events on campus 

 

In subsequent sections, the mandate of the Student Arts Council shall be abbreviated to the functions of 

ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ŀύ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎΣ ōύ ŀŘǾƻŎŀŎȅΣ ŀƴŘ Ŏύ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 

2: Membership 

The Student Arts Council shall have two co-chairs, one of whom shall normally be either the Campus Activities 

Commissioner or the Deputy Campus Activities Commissioner. The other co-chair shall be a representative from 

the constituent member-groups, who shall normally be elected annually by the Student Arts Council 

membership at the first sitting of each year. 

Permanent sitting members shall normally include: 

i) One student representative appointed annually from the following Departmental Student 
Councils (DSC): 

a. Fine Art DSC 
b. Film and Media DSC 
c. Drama DSC 
d. Music DSC  
e. Art History DSC 
f. English DSC 

ii) One student representative appointed annually from both the Agnes Etherington Art Center 
and the Union Gallery 

iii) The Campus Activities Commissioner and/or the Deputy Campus Activities Commissioner 
iv) Representatives from at least two other student groups/organizations/clubs whose 

mandate the Student Arts Council deems to include the showcasing of student art from any 
arts media which are not already represented in the sitting membership of the Student Arts 
Council.  



  
 

 

Meetings of the Student Arts Council shall normally be held on a bi-weekly schedule; however, the meeting 

schedule may be adjusted as necessary at the discretion of the co-chairs. Student Arts Council meetings shall 

normally be open to guests and/or observers; however, the membership retains discretion to move into in 

camera session with the successful passing of motion to do so with a simple majority in favour. 

3: Duties and Responsibilities 

a) ¢ƻ ǇǳǊǎǳŜ ƛǘǎ ƳŀƴŘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ Ŏommunity, the 
Student Arts Council shall perform the following functions: 
i) The cross-ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ !Ǌǘǎ 

Council and the broader campus community in order to attract more diverse audiences and to 
ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘǎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀǘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ 

ii) 5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƳŀǊƪŜǘƛƴƎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ŀǊǘǎ 
showcase events 

iii) Providing the opportunity for collaboration between members and their focused arts 
background and also encouraging joint initiatives beyond departmental lines to develop a 
unified arts community 
 

b) ¢ƻ ǇǳǊǎǳŜ ƛǘǎ ƳŀƴŘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎ ŀŘǾƻŎŀŎȅ ǇƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ 
community, the Student Arts Council shall perform the following functions: 
i) Administering an annual Student Arts Grant to deserving student arts projects or initiatives on 

campus to subsidize relevant expenses. Final granting decisions shall require the approval of 
the Campus Activities Commissioner and Vice-President (University Affairs)  

ii) The centralization of student arts community members into one body which shall increase its 
advocacy capacity by means of its collective nature and size, as well as its institutional support 
from the AMS 

iii) Lobbying to add a Student Arts Council representative to the Artignite Steering Committee, to 
increase the prevalence of student art in the annual Kingston arts festival 
 

c) To pursue its mandate of increasing accessibility to both viewing and participating in all forms of 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǘƘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ !Ǌǘǎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǎƘŀƭƭ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
functions: 
i) The organization and execution of an annual student art festival that will showcase and 
ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘƛǎǘƛŎ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ŎƻƳƳunity. This festival shall be cross-campus 
in scope, represent the diversity of the Student Arts Council and its membership, and strive to 
ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ōȅ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘǎΦ  

ii) Coordination of further events and/or campaigns which promote student engagement with the 
arts on campus, the details of which shall be determined by the membership of the Student 
Arts Council 

 

 

 

 



  
 

Appendix D: JDUC 

 
Section 1, Part L: Event Planning Caucus 

 

Section 1: Mandate 

 

The Event Planning Caucus shall serve as a forum for discussion between the faculty and residence societies and the 

AMS Campus Activities Commission with the intent to maximize and to coordinate student extracurricular 

involvement. The caucus shall facilitate the sharing of resources and information on event planning on and off 

campus, and seek to identify opportunities for cross faculty initiatives and events. 

 

Section 2: Membership 

The Event Planning Caucus shall consist of the following members chosen from and by the society: 

Engineering and Applied Science one member 

Arts and Science one member 

Commerce one member 

Computing Science one member 

Concurrent Education one member 

MBA one member 

Medicine one member 

Nursing Science one member 

Physical and Health Education and Kinesiology one member 

MCRC one member 

JRHC one member 

Campus Activities Commissioner or designate (Chair) 

 

Section 3: Duties and Responsibilities 

 

The Campus Activities Commissioner shall be responsible for: 

 

a) The preparation of an agenda and the taking of minutes for all meetings 

b) Ensuring that the Caucus meets at least once prior to the end of the winter term, normally at the end of 

March/April, to establish meeting and communication logistics that will enable it to facilitate event planning and set 

the event calendar for the upcoming academic year 

c) Reporting to the Caucus all relevant information on the activities of the Campus Activities Commission 

d) Distributing event planning resources available in the Commission to the faculty societies 

e) The completion of all action items, unless delegated to another member 

Each member of the Event Planning Caucus shall be responsible for: 

a) Attending meetings, or sending a proxy representative if unable to attend 

b) Reporting to the Caucus all relevant information on the activities of his or her faculty society, including the dates 

and locations for all major events 

 

Additionally, the Caucus will review the Event Planning Guide during the summer months and provide changes and 

updates to the guide. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

Appendix E : Leonard Cafeteria  
Section 3: Part A: Student Activity Fees 

2. Eligibility  

2.1 For any group to be eligible to receive a student activity fee they must be affiliated with or sanctioned by the AMS, a faculty 

society, the Queenôs University Administration or a faculty or service of the University. Off-campus groups are eligible, insofar as 

they demonstrate to the VP Operations that they provide a service to all AMS members that is not available on campus and is 

deemed of value by the members of AMS Assembly, provided each has been sanctioned by an AMS member or group and that it 

is AMS members who have satisfied the requirements for placing the question on the referendum ballot. 

2.2 Off-campus groups shall have an on-campus presence defined as using funds collected from student activity fees for projects 

on-campus or through awareness campaigns run on campus. A group must be inclusive of all AMS members. All AMS members 

shall be eligible to be involved in the group or receive benefit from the groupôs activities.  

2.3 AMS committees shall not be eligible for student activity fees. 

2.4 No athletic group or team shall be eligible to receive a mandatory or optional student fee insofar as they are funded 

separately by Queenôs University Athletics and Recreation. 

2.5 No non-AMS group or organization shall be eligible to receive more than one student activity fee. 

2.6 Groups who collect a student fee must use the fee to contribute to and enhance student life on campus. No group may collect a 

fee for the purpose of donating it to an external organization or charity.  

3. Establishing or Altering Student Activity Fees by Referendum 

3.1 For a new optional or mandatory student fee to appear on a referendum ballot, a group shall satisfy the following 

requirements: 

a) Submission of a written description of the group or organization seeking the fee and the specific purpose(s) for which the 

fee revenue will be used. This description shall approximate but not exceed 300 words and shall be printed in the 

Queenôs Journal during the campaign period. 

b) Submission of a budget and/or detailed financial information that clearly indicates how the student fee funding will be 

expended. 

c) Determination by the VP Operations that the group is eligible, as per Section 2 of this policy, to receive a student fee and 

has fully complied with the requirements set out in Section 3. This determination shall be made at the time a group picks 

up a nomination package during validation period. Where the VP Operations has determined that a group is ineligible, 

Assembly shall be so informed. 

d) Collection of signatures during the nomination period, in accordance with the Societyôs policy on referenda. 

e) Submission of a bond to be returned to the organization at the end of the referendum period provided all rules were 

followed as outlined in this policy.  

f) Submission of a detailed report to the VP Operations and the Commissioner of Internal Affairs answering the following 

questions:  

a. Why is your group seeking a student fee? 

b. Why did your group pick the dollar figure stated in the question? 

c. When was your group established? 

d. What initiatives or efforts are you undertaking to ensure the long-term sustainability of your group? 

e. If you have collected a student fee in the past, what initiatives and/or opportunities have you provided the 

Queenôs Community with the collected funds?  

d)g) Attendance at the Assembly meeting immediately following nomination period.  

e)h) Reception of a 2/3 majority Assembly vote in favour of the motion to place the question on the referendum ballot. 

 

3.2 All new fees or fees seeking an increase shall be free to choose the referenda ballot on which they are to appear. 




